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Can you believe it is already Week 5? It is strange that in one way it has gone so quickly but on the other hand it feels like 

I have been a part of CLG for much longer. This is due to the warm welcome I have received from staff, students and 

parents from day one. Already I feel very proud and fortunate to be part of this school community and to have the 

opportunity to work with such dedicated and skilled staff.  
 

Although originally from country Western Victoria, I come to Colonel Light Gardens PS via the Murraylands and most 

recently have held leadership positions in both East Murray Area School and Karoonda Area School with my most recent 

roles being Deputy and Student Inclusion Leader. In both contexts I thrived on being 

a part of the wider school community and developing really positive working 

relationships.  
 

A passion of mine is leading student support and ensuring targeted and 

specific learning for individual students as well as liaising with outside 

providers and our regional office support staff. As some of you may be 

aware, CLG is undergoing some exciting changes for student support and I 

am looking forward to implementing these in 2019. My focus will be on a 

holistic approach to supporting students to achieve their learning goals. 

This will ultimately result in transparent and targeted learning in order  

to achieve more specific goals. We are also in the process of  

transitioning to the online version of NEPs, which are called One  

Plans, which classroom teachers will be responsible for.   
 

Term 1 has therefore been very busy academically but it has 

also  been about staff getting to know their students and 

developing relationships. This has also been a major 

focus of mine as I settle in to the new school environment 

at CLG. I look forward to meeting more parents and 

community members so please do not hesitate in 

introducing yourself or contacting me at school. 
 

Brianna Frahn 

Deputy Principal  
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COVER  -  WELCOME ABOARD BRIANNA 
 

PG 2  - PRINCIPALõS NEWS 
 

PG 3  - PRINCIPALõS NEWS Conté 
 

PG 4 - YEAR 7 - 8 TRANSITION 
 

PG 5  - YEAR 7 - 8 TRANSITION Cont:é 
 

PG 6  - SAPSASA, PE & AHS NEWS 
 

PG 7  -   SAPSASA, PE & AHS NEWS Cont.. 
 

PG 8  - ANNUAL FAMILY PICNIC 
    CANTEEN NEWS 
 

PG 9  - STUDENT VOICE 
    GIRL POWER WORKSHOP 
 

  PG 10 - COMMUNITY NEWS  
 

PG 11 - COMMUNITY NEWS Conté 
 

Dear Parents, carers, students and community friends, 

GOVERNING COUNCIL  
Thank you to all the parents and staff who attended the Annual General 
Meeting held last Monday February 25th.  At that meeting reports were given 
highlighting the achievements, progress and challenges of our wonderful 
school.  The 2019 Governing Council was constituted. It is very pleasing to 
have 5 new members nominate for a 2 year term. In the end, we had more 
nominations than we had positions available, as the constitution allows for a 
maximum of 12 parent members. 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the members of the 2018 
Governing Council who are not continuing on due to work or family 
commitments or they no longer have children at CLG. 
 

After the AGM the first Governing Council meeting for 2019 was held and 
office bearers were elected. For your information, below is a list of the 2019 
Governing Council with status and tenure indicated. 
 

2019 GOVERNING COUNCIL PARENT MEMBERS  
 

Allison Wilkinson Chairperson  Continuing 1 year remaining 
Rhianon Thomas Deputy Chairperson  Continuing 1 year remaining 
Grace Jennings Secretary  Continuing 1 year remaining 
Paul Draper  Treasurer /Finance  
    Subcommittee Convenor Continuing 1 year remaining  
Danielle Stonjani   Continuing 1 year remaining 
Sally van Ruth   Continuing 1 year remaining 
Andrew Healey   Continuing 2 year  
      renomination 
Sarah Andrews  New  2 year nomination 
Nicole Eglinton  New  2 year nomination 
Elizabeth McCall  New  2 year nomination 
Lauren Rollison  New  2 year nomination 
Andrea Stain  New  2 year nomination 
 

I congratulate the office bearers and look forward to working with the 2019 
Governing Council and the different subcommittees. If you would still like to 
join one of our subcommittees please send me an email at 
rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au  
 

Here is when they meet: 
 

Canteen (2 meetings per term held on a Monday at 2:00pm) 
Education (2 meetings a term at a time on a Monday at 7:00pm) 
Finance Advisory (2 meetings per term held on a Thursday night at  
 5:30pm) 
Fundraising (1 or 2 meetings a term usually after school drop off 
 help with some events) 
Grounds  (1 meeting a term before school at 8:00am on a day to  
and Facilities be negotiated and working bees)  
ICT (1 meeting a term at 5:00pm on a Thursday Week 6) 
OSHC (1 meeting a term on Wednesday at 6:15pm Week 5) 
Sports (1 meeting a term usually at 5:30pm on a night to be  
 negotiated) 
 

STAFF LEARNING / PUPIL FREE DAYS  
I am pleased to report the dates for staff learning and a school closure were 
outlined in the letter sent home before school started have all been approved 
by the Governing Council.   

       

      DIARY DATES 
 

   
 

04-06/03 - MYLOR CAMP 
  RMS 2, 3, 6, 7, 8 & 9 
 
04/03/19 - VOLUNTEER TRAINING SESSION 
   9:00am  
 

04/03/19 - EDUCATION COMMITTEE MEET 
   7:00pm  
 

05/03/19 - VOLUNTEER TRAINING SESSION 
   6:30pm  
 

06/03/19 - SCHOOL TOUR 
   12:00pm 
 

07/03/19 - ICT COMMITTEE MEETING 
   5:00pm  

 

08/03/19 - WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY   
  12:20pm 
 

11/03/19 - ADELAIDE CUP P/H  
 

12/03/19 - FINANCE COMMITTEE MEET 
   5:30pm  
 

18/03/19 - GOVERNING COUNCIL MEETING 
   7:00pm 
 

18-19/03 - SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 
 

22/03/19 - REC - YR2 CLASSES ASSEMBLY  
  11:20am 
  YR2/3 - YR7 CLASSES ASSEMBLY   
  12:20pm 
   

25-28/03 - PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
 

25/03/19 - SCHOOL TOUR 
   2:00pm 

 

29/03/19 - ANNUAL FAMILY PICNIC 
  4:00pm 

PRINCIPALõS NEWS  

mailto:rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

PRINCIPALõS NEWS Cont... 

The dates set for the year 2019 are: 
 
 
 
 
 

EMAIL ADDRESSES  
Below is a list of email addresses in alphabetical order for all teachers, leaders, administration, support and canteen 
staff.  These addresses are only for school related matters and should be used as a communication tool on a needs 
basis.  During the work week and during term time, staff check their emails on a daily basis on the days they work and 
will respond with at least an acknowledgement within 2 school days. Teaching staff do not check their emails during their 
face to face teaching time. 
 

Although checked daily, not all staff check their emails before school so please do not send absence or urgent 
information to the class teacher.  This information needs to go through the front office to dl.0723.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

Email addresses cannot be used for commercial purposes and will not be used to replace the school reporting 
procedures. All correspondence needs to be respectful. Using the Communication book for the younger students and 
student diaries for older students is still a good option. 

Rick Bennallack  
Principal 
0412 261 231 
rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au 

Term 2:  (Week 1) Monday April 29th 
   (Week 7) Tuesday June 11th 

Term 3:  (Week 1) Monday July 22nd 
   (Week 6) Friday August 30th 

Term 4:  (Week 4) Friday November 8th  
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9ŘŘƛŜ !ƭƭŀƴ 
aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ .ŀǿŘŜƴ 

wƛŎƪ .ŜƴƴŀƭƭŀŎƪ 

!ǎƘƭŜȅ .ƭƛƎƘǘ 
YƛƳ .ƻƻǘƘŜȅ 

/ƘǊƛǎ .ǊŀȅōǊƻƻƪ 

Yŀǘ .ǳǘƭŜǊ 
.ŜŎƪȅ /ŀǎǎƛƴ 

{ǘŜǇƘŀƴƛŜ /ƻǳǧǎ 

wŀŎƘŀŜƭ /ǊŀƛƎ 
WƻŘƛŜ /ǳƴƴƛƴƎƘŀƳ 

Dŀōōȅ 5Ŝ tƛŜǊǊƻ 

!ŘŜƭŜ 9ƎŀǊǊ 
bŀƴŎȅ 9ƭŘŜǊ 

YŀǘƘȅ 9ƭƭƛŘƎŜ 

{ǳȊŀƴƴŜ CƛǎƘŜǊ 
aŜŀƎŀƴ CƛǘȊǇŀǘǊƛŎƪ 

.Ǌƛŀƴƴŀ CǊŀƘƴ 

.ǊǳŎŜ CƻǊŘ 
IŜŀǘƘŜǊ CǊŀƴŎŜǎ 

YŜƭƭȅ DƛƭōŜǊǘ 

YǊƛǎǘŀ Dƛƭƭ 
{ŀǊŀƘ DǊŀƴǘ 

YŀǊŜƴ IŀǿƪŜǎ 

¢ŀƳƳȅ IŀǿǊȅƭƪƛǿ 
bŀǘŀǎƘŀ WŀŎƘƳŀƴƴ 

YƛǊǎǘŜƴ WƻƴŜǎ 

¢ȅǎƻƴ [ŀŎƪ 
aŜƎŀƴ [ŀƴƎ 

aŀǊƎ [ŀƴƴŀƴ 

 

9ŘŘƛŜΦ!ƭƭŜƴррфϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜΦ.ŀǿŘŜƴнффϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

wƛŎƪΦ.ŜƴƴŀƭƭŀŎƪмпфϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

!ǎƘƭŜȅΦ.ƭƛƎƘǘртϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
YƛƳΦ.ƻƻǘƘŜȅммуϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

/ƘǊƛǎǝƴŜΦ.ǊŀȅōǊƻƻƪфмϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

YŀǘΦ.ǳǘƭŜǊнтрϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
.ŜŎƪȅΦtŜǊǊƛŜонтϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

{ǘŜǇƘŀƴƛŜΦ/ƻǳǧǎннуϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

wŀŎƘŀŜƭΦ/ǊŀƛƎоусϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
WƻŘƛŜΦ/ǳƴƴƛƴƎƘŀƳонмϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

DŀōǊƛŜƭƭŀΦ5ŜtƛŜǊǊƻотоϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

!ŘŜƭŜΦ9ƎŀǊǊноуϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
bŀƴŎȅΦ9ƭŘŜǊтпуϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

YŀǘƘǊȅƴΦ9ƭƭƛŘƎŜтсϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

{ǳȊŀƴƴŜΦCƛǎƘŜǊтмфϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
aŜŀƎŀƴΦCƛǘȊǇŀǘǊƛŎƪмнпϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

.ǊƛŀƴƴŀΦCƛŘƭŜǊуруϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

.ǊǳŎŜΦCƻǊŘфрфϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
IŜŀǘƘŜǊΦCǊŀƴŎŜǎстуϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

ŎƭƎǇǎŎŀƴǘŜŜƴϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

YǊƛǎǘŀΦDƛƭƭтруϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
{ŀǊŀƘΦDǊŀƴǘннпϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

YŀǊŜƴΦIŀǿƪŜǎсрмϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

¢ŀƳƳȅΦIŀǿǊȅƭƪƛǿфлтϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
bŀǘŀǎƘŀΦaŀŎȊƪƻǿƛŀŎƪотсϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

YƛǊǎǘŜƴΦWƻƴŜǎррϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

¢ȅǎƻƴΦ[ŀŎƪмопϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
aŜƎŀƴΦ[ŀƴƎпффϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

aŀǊƎΦ[ŀƴƴŀƴмпнϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
 

 

{ǘŜŦ aŀǊǎǘƻƴ 
{ǳȊȅ aŀǧƘŜǿǎ 

[ŀǳǊŀ aŎ!ǾŀƴŜȅ 

!ƳŀƴŘŀ aŎDǊŀǘƘ 
YŀǘŜ aŎ{ƪƛƳƳƛƴƎ 

9Ǌƛƴ aƻƴŎǊƛŜũ 

YŀǘŜ aƻƻŘȅ 
!ƳŜƭƛŀ bŜǳƳŜƛǎǘŜǊ 

5Ŝǎ bƻǊƳŀƴ 

Wǳƴƻ hƪŀ 
Yŀǝƴŀ tŀƎƻƴƛǎ 

wŀŎƘŜƭ tŀƭƳŜǊ 

{ƛƳƻƴŜ tŜǊŎȅ 
DŜƻǊƎƛŜ tƛƭŜ 

{ƘŀƴŜ tƭǳŎƪ 

.ƛŀƴŎŀ wŀŘƻǾŀƴƻǾƛŎ 
WŜǎǎ wƻōŜǊǘǎ 

tŜƴƴȅ wƻǿŜ 

±ŜǊƻƴƛŎŀ {ŎƛŎŎƘǘŀƴƻ 
Wŀƴ-aŀǊƛŜ {Ƙŀǿ 

YƛǊǎǘȅ {ƛŘŜǊƛǎ 

WŀƳŜǎ {ƛƳƳƻƴǎ 
.ŜƭƭŜ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ 

.ŜǾ ²ŀǧƻƴ 

¢ŀƳǊŀ ²ŀȅŜ 
DƭŜƴŘŀ ²ŜŀǾŜǊ 

¢ŀǎƘ ²ƛǘƘŜǊǎ 

aŀǊƛŀƴ ²ƻƻŘƭŀƴŘǎ 
aŜƎ ²ǊƛƎƘǘ 

aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜ ²ȅƳŀƴ 

 

{ǘŜŦΦaŀǊǎǘƻƴфмуϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
{ǳȊȅΦ[ŀǿǊŜƴŎŜтфоϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

[ŀǳǊŀΦaŎ!ǾŀƴŜȅонмϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

!ƳŀƴŘŀΦaŎDǊŀǘƘоспϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
YŀǘŜΦaŎ{ƪƛƳƳƛƴƎсслϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

9ǊƛƴΦ/ƘŀƳōŜǊǎоулϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

YŀǘŜΦaƻƻŘȅтолϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
!ƳŜƭƛŀΦbŜǳƳŜƛǎǘŜǊутуϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

5ŜǎΦbƻǊƳŀƴфрмϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

WǳƴƻΦhƪŀрноϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
YŀǝƴŀΦtŀƎƻƴƛǎустϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

wŀŎƘŜƭΦtŀƭƳŜǊнтоϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

{ƛƳƻƴŜΦtŜǘƘŜǊƛŎƪфмрϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
DŜƻǊƎƛŜΦtƛƭŜпфтϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

{ƘŀƴŜΦtƭǳŎƪмпмϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

.ƛŀƴŎŀΦ.ŜƴǘƻƴумуϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
WŜǎǎƛŎŀΦwƻōŜǊǘǎунпϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

tŜƴƴȅΦwƻǿŜруоϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

±ŜǊƻƴƛŎŀΦ{ŎƛŎŎƘƛǘŀƴƻннлϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

WŀƴaŀǊƛŜΦ{ƘŀǿпммϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

YƛǊǎǘȅΦ{ƛŘŜǊƛǎуспϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

WŀƳŜǎΦ{ƛƳƳƻƴǎмрнϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
.ŜƭƭŜΦaŀŘǳǊƻпнϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

.ŜǾΦ²ŀǧƻƴоонϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

¢ŀƳǊŀΦ²ŀȅŜмрϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
DƭŜƴŘŀΦ²ŜŀǾŜǊссϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

¢ŀǎƘΦ²ƛǘƘŜǊǎрурϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

aŀǊƛŀƴΦ²ƻƻŘƭŀƴŘǎсомϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
aŜƎƘŀƴƴΦWƻƭƭȅффсϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 

aƛŎƘŜƭƭŜΦ²ȅƳŀƴпроϪǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦǎŀΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
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YEAR 7-8 TRANSITION  / OPEN DAYS & INFORMATION EVENINGS  

Distribution of the Year 7 - 8 transition packs to 2019 government school year 7 students is scheduled for Week 11 of Term 1. 
We have not been made aware of any delay or change to the schedule therefore, all year 7 students will be issued their pack to 
bring home on the last day of term 1, Friday 12th April. There will be NO issuing of packs earlier than this date. If your child/ren 
will not be in attendance on that day you may contact the school to arrange either its safe storage until it can be collected or to 
advise the name of a nominated person who will collect the student pack on your behalf. 
 

Government secondary schools are scheduled to have completed distribution of their School Information Brochure (SIB) to 
feeder and surrounding primary schools by March 16th 2019. These will be made available to families of year 7 students 
individually as we receive them via the ôSENTRAL PORTAL for PARENTSõ, they will also published in the school newsletter, 
also available for download via the ôSENTRAL PORTAL for PARENTSõ. 
 

The zoned secondary school for students who reside in Colonel Light Gardens / Daw Park suburbs is Springbank Secondary 
College, formerly known as Pasadena High School. Students zoned to Springbank wishing to submit an out of zone application 
to a preferred secondary school are welcome to do so. The education department considers out of zone applications via a 
placement process. Your current primary and your requested secondary school have NO involvement in this placement process. 
 

URRBRAE AGRICULTURAL HIGH SCHOOL is individual in its application process. Application packs to UAHS a re available 
from Tuesday19th March and applications for enrolment close on Wednesday 1st  May. 
 

The following government secondary schools have requested we advertise their upcoming open days / information evenings for 
your information. 
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